
Zoom Conference
A Zoom Conference for members was held on Tuesday  
20th April at 7.30pm.  Our Chair, Sir Hugh Duberly, began 

the Trust in the past twelve months.  Loans (totalling 
£126,000) and Grants (totalling £40,700) were awarded 

(Personal 176; Churches 141) came to £10,870.75 (inclusive 

a service in Ely Cathedral at 5.30pm on Tuesday 27th June 
2023 when the Bishop of Ely will preach.  Following the 

issued in due course.

A New Website
For many years, the Trust has been indebted to Graham 
Phillips for its website.  Those who are ‘users’ of websites 

by those who set them up and manage them!  We are 

well for us ‘behind the scenes’.  
Faced with several changes in personnel and the 

developments in website technology and enhance user 

and family.  As soon as the Trust’s YouTube channel is 

Zoom conference from the website.
David Pritchard 

individuals at the same address, £50 for corporate membership for churches.
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detail has been second to none.  We are delighted that 

immensely and wish him well in all that lies ahead.

Appointment of Administrator
The Trustees are pleased to announce the appointment of 

diocese and county as well as having been a member of 

us.  From now on all correspondence which previously 

.
Other new email addresses are:
Treasurer 
Grants 

RIGHT: The Revd Canon David Pritchard 
Vice-Chair of Trustees



date and we hope that with the help of the new website 

to have held an Annual Conference in April and to 
be announcing a series of church tours on summer 

beyond the county and its environs and engage with 
people in other parts of Britain and overseas.   Instead of 
the Conference there will be a series of lectures, largely 

the cancelled Conference in 2020, monthly on Tuesday 

events featuring local churches including those that have 

repairs and improvements.  As we have observed 

nevertheless have to maintain their buildings in good 

undiminished numbers.  

The other side of this coin is that the Trust needs to 
maintain and increase the income which enables it to 
award grants. The principal sources of this income are 

elsewhere on this page.

eminently worthwhile cause, but two years ago I gave 

without which we lose touch with a large part of the 

among other changes engaging a paid Administrator.  

Trustee and to help organise events.   

Membership

depend to pay for these. We therefore repeat yet again 
our encouragement of you all to help recruit new mem

ship. We fully understand the impact of the pandemic 

At the last count there appeared to be an unusual 
amount of arrears, and for the same reasons, while 

membership.     

by this method is very helpful to us if you feel able to 
adopt it.



successful with their fund raising and remains very much 

slates, but using a great deal of their own funds topped up 

roof alarms as well.

pleasing to have one from St John, Keyston who wish 
to conserve a 15th century wooden cadaver. Bats have 
been an issue here and the Bat Trust not only funded a 

 

possible.

For our progress throughout the year, please follow us on 
our website at  This web 

Grants Secretary

and loans have been coming in at an increasing rate.  In 
some cases, the driver has been the award of Historic 

grant giving bodies.  This is being done successfully, 

Cambridge and St Peter, Carlton.  St Giles has some 50 
windows to maintain and were able to plan discrete 

 

of our grants.  

St Giles, Cambridge

St Peter’s, Carlton

St John’s, Keyston - Cadaver



Cambridgeshire

Trustees
 Sir Hugh Duberly CBE KCVO (Chair)

 David Ball
 Nicholas Grantham

 Alison Taylor
 

 Canon Tim Walters (Hon Treasurer)

Executive Committee

 William Craven
 Graham Pledger  (Grants Secretary)

 Canon Tim Walters (Hon Treasurer)

Administrator
 Sue Holgate

 On-Line Events
You should all be aware by now that because of 

pandemic, and what it may or may not be safe to do 
at any given point in the coming months, we have 

audience, beyond Cambridgeshire and its environs 
and even overseas.

St Kyneburgha’s, Castor
Photo by kind permission of William Craven

annual conference in April 2020 have agreed to give 

On-Line Lectures –

will follow :

the county, and will circulate details.

Architectural historian, former bells adviser to Ely 

of Cambridgeshire Historic Churches Trust 

Fellow in Computer Science at Churchill College, 
Cambridge, University Bellringer and Keeper of 

Sundial Society

Cambridge bellringer, postgraduate researcher, 

group of the Central Council of Church Bellringers


